City of Burnsville

These comments are on behalf of the City of Burnsville and our concern for the groundwater in the
area. This permit is quite complete and thorough. I had two major points I wanted to discuss/point
out.

1) Regarding PFAS testing, the permit language on Page 6 would indicate that PFAS testing and
monitoring will occur. After discussion with MPCA staff, it was stated that this testing would be
voluntary for BSLI. The City was not satisfied with that and conditioned the zoning approval for
the landfill expansion on BSLI participating in this. BSLI was acceptable to this and will participate
in this important program.

2) Regarding Permit Requirement 3.1.146 - We agree and support this condition. The City would
like to be part of the discussion regarding this. Can we be included?



